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Wrightsville Beach Recreation District Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

Approved

January 11, 2016
Representatives:

Montpelier and CVRPC Staff - Daniel Currier (Present)

Montpelier - Jessica Chaves (Present)
Middlesex - Jane Dudley (Present)

Worcester - Carl Witke (Present)
East Montpelier – Bill Merrylees (Present)

Other: Collin O’Neil – Manager (Present)
Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm.
Public Comment

No members of the public where present so no public comments were made.  
Adjustments to Agenda

The Board adjusted the agenda by moving item 5 and 6’s discussion and votes earlier in the agendas order.    
Discussion and Vote to adopt the Town’s ratification of the proposed amendments to the Articles to set the per capita to $1.50

Carl motioned to adopt the amendment to our Articles to set the per capita cap to $1.50 as ratified by our four member municipalities’ legislative bodies.  Bill seconded that motion.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed with all board member voting in favor.   

Discussion and Vote to set 2016 Municipal per capita assessment.

The Board discussed setting the 2016 municipal per capita assessment.  As presented to each of our legislative bodies the rate we wish to set this year is $0.90 per capita.  Carl motioned to set the 2016 municipal per capita assessment at $0.90 per capita.  Jessica seconded the motion.  There was further discussion on the frequency and amount of future assessment.  It was felt that given the new cap maximum of $1.50 it was going to be important to be fiscally responsible and maintain a rate year to year that supported our budget needs.  The Board voted in favor of setting the 2016 municipal per capita assessment at $0.90 per capita.  
Review of Draft Minutes from December, 2015

The Board reviewed the draft December minutes.  Bill motioned to accept the minutes as written.  Carl seconded the motion.  There was no further discussion and the board voted in favor of accepting the minutes as written.

Discussion of WBRD User Fees for 2016 Season and Approval

Collin O’Neil beach Manager presented some proposed updates to the use fees that he would like the board to take action on for the 2016 season.  The proposed fee changes include: an increase to the large and small shelter rental charge, changing the deposit to non-refundable unless they cancel 1 week before the date of their rental, adding a charge for disk golf to both the day and season passes, and adding a new optional cleaning, trash, and recycling add on for shelter rentals.  Carl motioned to set the rates as proposed by Collin for the 2016 season.  Jessica seconded the motion.  There was no further discussion and the motion passed.  

Meeting was adjourned 7:05 pm 
Respectfully submitted by Dan Currier (CVRPC)

